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PART I

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This Annual Report on Form 10-K contains forward-looking statements within the meaning of Section 27A of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or
the Securities Act, and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or the Exchange Act. Such forward-looking statements reflect,
among other things, our current expectations and anticipated results of operations, all of which are subject to known and unknown risks, uncertainties and
other factors that may cause our actual results, performance or achievements, market trends, or industry results to differ materially from those expressed
or implied by such forward-looking statements. Therefore, any statements contained herein that are not statements of historical fact may be forward-
looking statements and should be evaluated as such. Without limiting the foregoing, the words “anticipates,” “believes,” "can," "continue," "could,"
“estimates,” “expects,” “intends,” “may,” "might," “plans,” “projects,” “should,” "would," “targets,” “will” and the negative thereof and similar words and
expressions are intended to identify forward-looking statements. These forward-looking statements are subject to a number of risks, uncertainties and
assumptions, including those described in Part I, Item 1A, "Risk Factors" in this Annual Report on Form 10-K. Unless legally required, we assume no
obligation to update any such forward-looking information to reflect actual results or changes in the factors affecting such forward-looking information.

As used in this report, the terms " Syneos Health, Inc.," "Company," "we," "us," and "our" mean Syneos Health, Inc. and its subsidiaries unless the context
indicates otherwise.

 

Item 1. Business.

 

Overview

We are a leading global biopharmaceutical services organization providing product development and commercial solutions through our clinical end-to-end
contract research organization (“CRO”) and contract commercial organization (“CCO”). We offer both standalone and integrated biopharmaceutical
solutions ranging from Early Phase (Phase I) clinical trials to the full commercialization of biopharmaceutical products. Our ability to achieve end-to-end
solutions is based on our biopharmaceutical acceleration model ("BAM") where we synchronize our clinical and commercial capabilities – sharing
knowledge, data, and insights.

Our customers include large and small to mid-sized companies in the biopharmaceutical, biotechnology, and medical device industries. Our revenue is
derived through a broad suite of services designed to enhance our customers’ ability to successfully develop, launch, and market products. Our
competitive strengths include our broad continuum of clinical and commercial solutions, with our proprietary Trusted Process® methodology leading to
faster, better-informed product development decisions, a focused effort on clinical research site relationships, robust data assets, and clinical trial design
fueled by patient-centric commercial insights.

Our organization has been recognized for innovative and best-in-class work. Our Clinical Solutions organization was named the "Top CRO to Work With"
among the top global CROs in the 2017 CenterWatch Global Investigative Site Relationship Survey and the 2017 Society for Clinical Research Sites
("SCRS") Eagle Award in the CRO category. In addition, we also participate at the highest level of membership within the SCRS as a Global Impact
Partner. Across our Commercial Solutions organization, our consulting business has been recognized by Forbes magazine as one of America’s Best
Management Consulting Firms for the past two years, and our communications businesses have won more than 1,000 awards over the last decade.
These awards include, among others, the 2017 Medical Marketing & Media Agency of the Year, PM360 Greatest Creators and Trailblazer awards, and
SABRE Superior Achievement in Branding, Reputation & Engagement.

Founded more than three decades ago as an academic organization dedicated to central nervous system ("CNS") research, we have translated that
expertise into a global organization with deep therapeutic specialties, as well as full data services and regulatory advisory and implementation support
capabilities. Over the past decade, we have built our scale and capabilities to become a leading global provider of Phase I to Phase IV clinical
development services. We were established as INC Research in 1998, and our corporate



headquarters is located in Raleigh, North Carolina. As a result of a corporate reorganization in connection with a business combination transaction, INC
Research Holdings, Inc., was incorporated in Delaware in August 2010, and we changed our name to Syneos Health, Inc. after our 2017 Merger with
inVentiv Health (the "Merger"). The merger of these two companies combined clinical and commercial expertise, scale, data, and insights to facilitate
faster delivery of evidence-based medicines to patients worldwide. With approximately 21,000 employees in more than 60 countries across six continents
as of December 31, 2017, our combined broad global presence allows us to deliver our services in more than 110 countries, providing our customers
with access to diverse markets and patient populations, local regulatory expertise, and local market knowledge. See further discussion in
"Note 3 - Business Combinations" to our consolidated financial statements included in Part II, Item 8, "Financial Statements and Supplementary Data" of
this Annual Report on Form 10-K for additional details on the Merger.

Following the Merger, effective August 1, 2017, we realigned our operating segments into two reportable segments: Clinical Solutions and Commercial
Solutions to reflect the current structure under which we operate, evaluate our performance, make strategic decisions, and allocate resources.

Our Clinical Solutions segment offers a variety of clinical development services spanning Phase I to Phase IV , including full-service global studies, as well
as unbundled service offerings such as clinical monitoring, investigator recruitment, patient recruitment, data management, and study startup to assist
customers with their drug development process. Our Commercial Solutions segment provides customers with a full range of commercialization services,
including outsourced field selling solutions, medication adherence, communications (advertising and public relations), and consulting services. Our
strategic, insights-driven approach provides our customers with a single source, integrated end-to end solution that spans the entire product lifecycle,
designed to increase the likelihood of a successful product launch and commercial profitability. We offer those services in either a full service or
individual, unbundled basis depending on customers' needs.

Our management reviews segment performance and allocates resources based upon segment revenue and segment operating income. Historical
segment reporting has been revised to reflect these changes to our segment structure. Prior to the Merger, our Commercial Solutions segment consisted
solely of consulting services. For further information about the Company's reportable segments, please see "Note 14 - Segment Information" in our
consolidated financial statements included in Part II, Item 8, "Financial Statements and Supplementary Data” of this Annual Report on Form 10-K. For
financial information about our revenue and long-lived assets by geographic area, please see "Note 15 - Operations by Geographic Location" in our
consolidated financial statements included in Part II, Item 8, "Financial Statements and Supplementary Data” of this Annual Report on Form 10-K. Our
international operations expose us to risks that differ from those applicable to operating in the United States, including foreign currency translation and
transaction risks, risks of changes in tax and labor laws, and other risks described further in Part I, Item 1A, "Risk Factors" of this Annual Report on Form
10-K.

For the year ended December 31, 2017, total net service revenue was $1.85 billion, net loss was $138.5 million, Adjusted Net Income was $196.0
million, and Adjusted EBITDA was $391.9 million. For important disclosures about our non-GAAP measures and a reconciliation of Adjusted Net Income
and Adjusted EBITDA to our GAAP net income (loss), see Part II, Item 6, "Selected Financial Data" of this Annual Report on Form 10-K. For further
information about our consolidated revenues and earnings, see our consolidated financial statements included in Part II, Item 8, "Financial Statements
and Supplementary Data" and Part II, Item 7, "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations" of this Annual
Report on Form 10-K.

 

Our Market

The market for our integrated solutions is primarily the biopharmaceutical industry that utilizes outsourced clinical drug development and
commercialization services. We believe we are well-positioned to benefit from the following market trends:

Trends in clinical drug development.   Biopharmaceutical companies continue to prioritize the outsourcing of Phase I to Phase IV clinical trials,
particularly in complex, high-growth therapeutic areas such as CNS,



oncology and other complex diseases. Additionally, small and mid-sized biopharmaceutical companies typically have limited infrastructure and therefore
are far more likely to outsource their clinical development to CROs. We estimate, based on industry sources (including analysts' reports), and
management's knowledge, that the market for CRO services for Phase I to Phase IV clinical development services will grow at an average annual rate of
5% to 7% through 2020, driven by a combination of increased development spending and further outsourcing penetration. In addition, we estimate that
total biopharmaceutical spending on drug development in 2017 was approximately $89.0 billion, of which the clinical development market, which is the
market for drug development following pre-clinical research, was approximately $77.0 billion. Of the $77.0 billion, we estimate our total addressable
market to be $62.0 billion, after excluding $15.0 billion of indirect fees paid to principal investigators and clinical research sites, which are not a part of the
CRO market. We estimate that total biopharmaceutical spending on clinical development will grow at a rate of 2% to 4% annually through 2020. In 2017,
we estimate biopharmaceutical companies outsourced approximately $31.0 billion of clinical development spending to CROs, representing a 7%
increase compared to 2016 and a penetration rate of 49% of our total addressable market. We estimate that this penetration rate will increase to
approximately 52% of our total addressable market by 2020.

Within the overall Phase I to Phase IV market segment, the Phase IV/post-approval/Real World Evidence sub-segment represents a large area of
spending where outsourcing penetration is lower than traditional clinical development and pharmaceutical industry trends are creating increasing
demand.

Trends in commercialization outsourcing.   

We believe that, based on industry sources (including analysts' reports), and management's knowledge, that the market for CCO services will grow at an
average annual rate of 7% through 2020, driven by a combination of increased sales and marketing spending and further outsourcing penetration. We
estimate that the total addressable market for commercialization services was approximately $154.0 billion in 2017, as determined by our analysis of
biopharmaceutical selling, general, and administrative ("SG&A") trends and related sales and marketing budgets over the past 10 years. In 2017, we
estimate biopharmaceutical companies outsourced approximately $24.0 billion of this commercialization spending to CCOs, representing a penetration
rate of approximately 16% of the total addressable commercial market. We estimate that this penetration rate will increase to approximately 19% of our
total addressable market by 2020, while the underlying biopharmaceutical sales and marketing spending will grow at a rate of 1% to 3% annually during
this same time period. We project that over time this market may follow a similar outsourcing penetration trajectory as the clinical development market,
resulting in the potential for long-term revenue growth. We believe this potential for growth is supported by: (i) significant biopharmaceutical sales and
marketing budgets – generally at least 10% greater than research and development ("R&D") budgets at large biopharmaceutical companies; (ii) a
continuing shift toward specialty and more complex therapies requiring more complex and integrated sales and marketing execution and experience; (iii)
a robust funding environment, which provides capital to fuel growth in development and commercialization spending, particularly with small to mid-sized
companies that wish to remain independent, (iv) significant outsourcing penetration opportunities; (v) an evolving industry landscape illustrated by a shift
to longer and more strategic relationships; and (vi) significant downward pressure on pharmaceutical pricing.

Increasingly challenging development and commercialization environment.  The biopharmaceutical industry is currently facing a number of
challenges, including: (i) margin deterioration; (ii) reimbursement and provider access hurdles; (iii) the declining attractiveness of non-core brands
resulting in fewer blockbuster and higher profitability drugs reaching the market; (iv) continued pressure from generic brand exposure resulting from
expiring patents; and (v) the consolidation of payers, health systems, providers, and pharmacies. These challenges are also making physicians and
patients more difficult to engage, making new product launches more difficult. At the same time, the industry is experiencing growing demand for
specialty drugs, pressure to achieve improvements in R&D productivity, the transition of the healthcare industry worldwide from a volume-based to a
value-based reimbursement structure, and growing political and pricing pressures. Existing approaches to address these challenges include reducing
overhead costs, optimizing the deployment of marketing and field assets, and refocusing product portfolios around therapeutic areas with depth of
presence and expanded market access capabilities.



Optimization of biopharmaceutical R&D efficiency.   Market forces and healthcare reform, including the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act, as
amended by the Health Care and Education Reconciliation Act, the 21st Century Cures Act, and other governmental initiatives, place significant pressure
on biopharmaceutical companies to improve cost efficiency. Companies need to demonstrate the relative improvement in quality, safety, and
effectiveness of new therapies as compared to existing approved therapies as early as possible in the development process. CROs can help
biopharmaceutical companies deploy capital more efficiently as many biopharmaceutical companies do not have adequate in-house development
resources. In response to high clinical trial costs, particularly in therapeutic areas such as CNS and oncology, which we believe present the highest mean
cost per patient across all clinical trials, biopharmaceutical companies are streamlining operations and shifting development to external providers to lower
fixed costs.

Globalization of clinical trials.   Clinical trials have become increasingly global as biopharmaceutical companies seek to accelerate patient recruitment,
particularly within protocol-eligible, treatment-naïve patient populations without co-morbidities that could skew clinical outcomes. Biopharmaceutical
companies are also increasingly seeking to expand the commercial potential of their products by applying for regulatory approvals in multiple countries,
including fast-growing economies that are spending more on healthcare. As part of the biopharmaceutical approval process in newer markets, especially
in certain Asian and emerging markets, regulators now often require trials to include specific percentages or numbers of people from local populations,
resulting in a combination of multinational and domestic trials.

Management of increasingly complex trials.   The biopharmaceutical industry operates in an increasingly sophisticated and highly-regulated
environment and has responded to the demands of novel therapeutics by adapting efficient drug development processes. Complex trial design expertise
has emerged as a significant competitive advantage for select CROs that have a track record of successfully navigating country-specific regulatory, trial
protocol, and patient enrollment barriers, including sometimes subjective, evolving clinical endpoints. In addition, the therapeutic areas where we have
significant experience and expertise, including CNS, oncology, and other complex diseases, often require more complicated testing protocols than other
disease indications. Many of these studies have longer durations due to these factors resulting in demand for greater clinical trial proficiency and
expertise in these therapeutic areas, particularly in light of new methods of testing, such as the use of biomarkers and gene therapy.

Evolving commercialization outsourcing needs for large vs. small to mid-sized pharma.   Given the increasingly challenging commercialization
environment outlined previously, the needs of biopharmaceutical companies are ever-changing. The needs of large versus small to mid-sized customers
are developing differently based upon infrastructure and corporate commercialization goals, requiring diverse approaches and capabilities. Large
biopharmaceutical companies tend to have more robust internal resources, and are more often seeking to augment these resources with individual
services on a brand-by-brand basis. They are also frequently looking for enterprise vendor relationships that achieve broader cost savings based upon
volume considerations of their products. Smaller biopharmaceutical companies typically have a limited number of products, and very limited internal
resources and expertise for commercialization, requiring the full spectrum of commercialization capabilities, similar to outsourced clinical development
patterns. Historically these commercialization considerations may have required small to mid-sized companies to surrender a significant portion of their
long-term economic value in licensing arrangements.

 

Our Competitive Strengths

We believe that our ability to provide integrated clinical drug development and commercial solutions positions us to address market realities where these
disciplines must work together to accelerate the delivery of important therapies to market. Our key competitive strengths are:

Global leadership in biopharmaceutical outsourcing with differentiated positioning. We believe our comprehensive suite of clinical and commercial
services differentiates us in the marketplace. We offer our services through a highly skilled staff of approximately 21,000 employees located in more than
60 countries as of December 31, 2017, and have conducted work in more than 110 countries. Over 84% of all new molecular entities approved by the
U.S. Food and Drug Administration ("FDA") and 70% of the products



granted marketing authorization by the European Medicines Agency ("EMA") over the last five years have been developed or commercialized with our
support. We believe our scale, global reach, and breadth of services, coupled with our deep industry expertise and experience, enable us to offer the
solutions our customers require to navigate an increasingly complex and evolving market. In addition, we believe our customers are seeking to
consolidate their outsourcing to a smaller set of large global providers in order to address changing industry dynamics.

Innovative operating model - the Trusted Process ®. Since 2006, we have conducted clinical trials using our innovative Trusted Process ® operating
model, which is designed to standardize methodologies, increase the predictability of the delivery of our services, and reduce operational risk. We
accomplish standardized delivery through support from a company-wide Project Management Office, which defines, maintains, and improves procedures
relating to the Trusted Process® and ensures consistent application globally. Since initiation of the Trusted Process ®, we have reduced median clinical
study start-up time (defined as the period from finalized protocol to first patient enrolled) on new projects. Based on industry sources for the median study
start-up time for the biopharmaceutical industry, we believe we achieve this milestone for our customers at a faster pace than the industry, due in part to
this proprietary methodology. In addition to the absolute reduction of cycle times in critical path milestones, we believe we provide greater operating
efficiency, more predictable project schedules, and a reduction in overall project timelines. The metrics-driven Trusted Process® methodology is divided
into four sub-processes which correlate to the key phases of a clinical project:

• PlanActivation® — the design phase, where a project is analyzed and a strategy developed utilizing our therapeutic and clinical experience,
forming the basis of a customized project proposal. The strategy continues to be refined based on discussions with the customer through new
business award;

• QuickStart® — the initiating phase, which serves to align the customer and our project team to a single set of objectives, create shared
expectations and develop a joint plan for project implementation;

• ProgramAccelerate® — the execution and control phase, which includes the processes of patient recruitment, clinical monitoring and data
management. In this phase, we proactively process and review data to ensure quality and project timelines are actively managed, while
maintaining strong relationships with investigative sites; and

• QualityFinish® — the closing phase, which is triggered by the first enrolled patient completing the clinical trial. This phase focuses on ensuring
high quality, actionable data is used to develop the final deliverables which make up the basis of the documentation necessary for filing with
regulatory agencies.

While initially developed to better manage clinical trial complexity, the Trusted Process ® is being actively deployed across our commercial service
portfolio to further drive consistency and quality in our integrated operations.

Functional Service Provider Model. Our Functional Service Provider ("FSP") model provides flexible resourcing solutions in the areas of biostatistics
and programming, data management, drug safety and pharmacovigilance, medical writing and clinical monitoring. Our model includes a comprehensive
plan designed to ensure both speed and quality for operations, relationship management, communication, quality and risk mitigation, and internal
processes and tools. We collaborate extensively across functional teams to ensure customer needs are appropriately identified and supported.
Additionally, we provide clinical staffing solutions in the areas of contract staffing and direct placement hire.

Adding value across the biopharmaceutical product lifecycle. Our broad suite of services allows us to deliver customized solutions and provide value
to biopharmaceutical companies and other key constituents across the healthcare delivery system. We are uniquely positioned to leverage our broad
experience and proprietary data assets across our offerings, providing end-to-end solutions that help biopharmaceutical



customers optimize execution and reduce costs throughout the product lifecycle using the following capabilities:

• Superior clinical trial design: We leverage our expanding clinical and commercial knowledge capital and access claims data from over 100 million
patients in the United States to inform and enhance clinical trial design. These insights facilitate shorter and more efficient trials intended to
improve the likelihood of regulatory and subsequent commercial success.

• Enhanced site selection and patient recruitment: We utilize proprietary data assets, behavioral insights, social media and communications
capabilities to enhance the speed and success of site selection and patient recruitment.

• Proactive pre-launch reimbursement and formulary management: We bridge the gap between clinical development and commercialization by
using our diverse capabilities and ability to communicate clinical benefits to payers and Pharmacy Benefit Managers ("PBMs") to help optimize
reimbursement and patient access.

• Highly effective commercial product launch capabilities: We help our customers navigate the global complexities of launching a product by
orchestrating interconnected work streams to develop and execute an effective product launch strategy.

• Proprietary programs to improve medication adherence: We have the ability to reach over 193 million patients through multi-channel medication
adherence programs designed to mitigate costs related to non-adherence, which are estimated by the Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention to exceed $100 billion to $300 billion annually.

• Full commercialization solutions:  We enable new companies to develop, launch, and commercially support their brands by accessing our
comprehensive outsourced services, and acting as their virtual commercialization infrastructure.

• Efficient project ramp-up: We scale clinical or commercial projects rapidly and effectively through our recruiting, training, and deployment
capabilities, leveraging over 150 dedicated recruiting personnel and our proprietary database of over 700,000 industry professionals.

Access to robust data assets. We have access to significant data assets through our clinical and commercial operations, our medication adherence
services, and a variety of third party providers. These data assets provide insights to our customers to support their product development and
commercialization efforts. With more than 50% of all U.S. retail prescriptions ("scripts") and relationships with more than 30 of the top retail pharmacy
chains that represent more than 28,750 pharmacies, 193 million patients, and 2.25 billion unique scripts each year, we are able to support all aspects of
our end-to-end product development services, including clinical trial protocol design, site selection, patient recruitment, selling solutions program design
and management, and pricing and market access consulting, among others. Furthermore, relationships we have in place with third-party partners provide
us a breadth of coverage for these insights that reaches Europe and allow us to reach more than 400 million patients throughout North America and the
European Union ("EU") and United Kingdom.

We place a high importance on leveraging the insights we derive from our Adheris Health Patient Performance and Outcomes platform to improve our
site and investigator interactions. Our market leading commercial capabilities enable our teams to focus their efforts on proactively enhancing planning,
driving improved adherence with therapies, and producing more predictable outcomes for our customers. Also, by utilizing our exclusive retail network,
we provide patient-level insights that enhance our decision-making and collaboration with our clinical customers who can then leverage these insights to
make informed, actionable, and impactful decisions in an increasingly competitive market. 

Deep and long-standing therapeutic expertise and organization. We provide our customers with highly-differentiated, specialized teams that
leverage our broad offering of world-class therapeutic expertise in both our Clinical Solutions and Commercial Solutions segments. Our therapeutic
expertise is managed by our



senior leadership and delivered by our senior scientific and medical staff and our clinical research associates ("CRAs") within our various therapeutic
areas. Importantly, we believe we are unique in organizing our therapeutic business units down to the CRA level, rather than operating with a broader
pool of these resources. We believe this therapeutic alignment improves the effectiveness and efficiency of our customers' clinical trials by ensuring that
our clinical staff working at our investigative sites have the therapeutic expertise and experience to manage the trial. Industry analysts have reported that
therapeutic expertise is the most influential factor for sponsors of clinical trials in selecting a CRO. We believe that our expertise in managing complex
clinical trials differentiates us from our competitors and has played a key role in our growth, our ability to win new clinical trials, and our successful
relationship development with clinical research sites. We also believe our specialized therapeutic expertise within our Commercial Solutions segment is
unique in our industry and becoming increasingly important to our customers as therapies become more complex and targeted. Our experienced medical
and scientific professionals include more than 950 employees with M.D.s, Ph.D.s, or Pharm D.s. These employees apply innovative insights and science
to clinical trials as well as to the commercialization of products and support customers across both our Clinical Solutions and Commercial Solutions
segments.

Industry-leading principal investigator and clinical research site relationships.  We have extensive relationships with principal investigators and
clinical research sites. We believe these quality relationships are critical for delivering clinical trial results on time and on budget for our customers.
Motivated and engaged investigative sites can facilitate faster patient recruitment, increase retention, maintain safety, ensure compliance with protocols
as well as with local and international regulations, and streamline reporting. The ability to recruit and retain principal investigators and patients is an
integral part of the clinical trial process. We have dedicated personnel focused on enhancing clinical research site relationships; we work with these sites
in collaborative partnerships to improve cycle times and standardize start-up activities to drive efficiency.

Diversified and loyal customer base. We are diversified across our segments, deriving 79% and 21% of our net service revenue during 2017 from our
Clinical Solutions and Commercial Solutions segments, respectively. We have a well-diversified, loyal customer base of over 500 customers that includes
each of the 50 largest global biopharmaceutical companies (based on annual investment in research and development) as well as high-growth, small and
mid-sized biopharmaceutical companies. During 2017, we provided both clinical and commercial services to 64 customers. We have several customers
with whom we have achieved "preferred provider" or strategic alliance relationships. We define these customers as relationships from which we generate
significant revenue and where we have executed master service agreements in addition to regularly scheduled strategy meetings to discuss the status of
our relationship, and for which we serve as a preferred supplier of services. We believe these relationships provide us enhanced opportunities for more
business, although they are not a guarantee of future business. Our top five customers accounted for approximately 22% of our net service revenue in
2017.

Our customer base is geographically diverse with well-established relationships in the United States, Europe, and Asia. As of December 31, 2017, our
top ten customers had worked with us for an average of 18 years. We believe that the tenure of our customer relationships as well as the depth of
penetration of our services reflect our strong reputation and track record. We believe we are uniquely positioned to further penetrate our existing customer
base and expand our services across the biopharmaceutical industry, as a significant number of the top 50 biopharmaceutical companies utilize both
clinical and commercial services. The flexibility and depth of our services enables us to scale our commercialization solutions to address our customers'
needs. We connect and integrate clinical and commercial disciplines, enabling biopharmaceutical companies of all sizes to accelerate the
commercialization of assets by bringing market access insights into the clinical trial design, reducing complexity, maximizing speed, and enhancing
economic efficiency.

Highly experienced management team with a deep-rooted culture of quality and innovation.  We are led by a dedicated and experienced senior
management team with significant experience and knowledge focused on the biopharmaceutical industry. Each member of our senior management team
has 20 years or more of relevant experience, including experience with biopharmaceutical companies, payers, and health systems. This team has
successfully grown our company into a leading biopharmaceutical solutions organization through a combination of organic growth and strategic
acquisitions.
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